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MEETING SUMMARY

Town of Chapel Hill

Sustainability Committee

July 14, 2009
Town Hall

Members Present: Yonni Chapman, Barbara Driscoll, Julia Gohlke, Thomas Henkel, Paulo Nery, Hank Rodenburg (Chair Pro Tem), Cindy Shea (UNC Liaison); Members Absent:, Sherif Ghobrial, Josh Gurlitz (Chair), John Noor (Vice Chair) Vasu Kilaru; Mayor Pro Tem Jim Ward (Council Liaison); Staff Present: John Richardson (Staff Liaison); Others Present: None.
Call to Order, Announcements and Petitions:

· Chair Selection: In the absence of the Chair and Vice Chair, the quorum of members present unanimously selected Hank Rodenburg as Chair Pro Tempore for the meeting.
· Announcement: Julia Gohlke announced that she would be leaving the committee to take a position with the Office of Global Climate Change at the U.S. Department of State in D.C.

· Petition: The Committee agreed to invite Kristen Powers, a student at CHHS, to join the committee as a non-voting, ex officio member.

· Petition: It was proposed that the Committee consider asking the Council for permission to suggest Chapel Hill as a pilot community for a Duke Energy Solar Thermal program similar to the Lakeland Electric model in Lakeland, FL.

Approval of Minutes:

· The Committee unanimously approved the June 9 minutes as presented.
Old Business: 
· Appointment Recommendation for Vacancies: Upon learning that Julia Gohlke will be leaving the Committee after the August meeting, the Committee unanimously agreed to modify its appointment recommendation to Council by identifying the two previous candidates (Carol Brown and Joy Steinberg) as the top choices for what is now a total of two vacancies.  

· CDC Rep. Proposal & Discussion: In response to the Chair’s request, the CDC representative recommended that the Committee explore some changes to the language in the current Energy Management policy for rezonings with SUPs which presents the Council expectation that the applicant will improve energy efficiency 20% below ASHRAE 90.1.  The staff liaison will explore the proposal to expand this expectation beyond rezonings with SUPs and report back to the Committee at the next meeting.
· Continued Work and Discussion re: Draft Sustainability Committee Work Plan: The Committee continued its work to refine the draft plan, paying particular attention to the environmental focus area.  As part of this discussion, the staff liaison was asked to provide a status report on Duke Energy’s pilot programs concerning PV distributed generation and smart metering.
New Business: None.
Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
Next meeting: Tuesday, August 11, 2009

